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THE PORT OF LOS ANGELES RAMPS UP TO IMPLEMENT 
ITS 2005-2006 NEAR-TERM AIR QUALITY MEASURES 

 
$16.63 Million Program Will Subsidize the Purchase of 850+ 

New Yard Tractors, New In-Port Switching Locomotives and Cleaner 
Fuel Programs for Ships and Harbor Craft 

 
SAN PEDRO, Calif. – Continuing the rollout of an aggressive four-year, $52 

million air quality improvement program, the Port of Los Angeles Wednesday 

outlined plans for a $16.63 million suite of near-term air quality improvement 

measures planned for implementation over the next 12 months. 

The 2005-2006 Port of Los Angeles Clean Air Program (POLACAP) 

commits more than $9 million in incentive funding to begin modernization of 

869 yard tractors, a pollution source that accounts for 78 percent of the total 

NOx (nitrogen oxides) emissions produced in the Port and is also the single 

largest source of port-related diesel particulate matter (PM) emissions within 

the communities surrounding the Port.  Upon its completion, the program will 

reduce NOx and PM air pollutants by an estimated 2,250 tons and 405 tons, 

respectively. 

“Because yard tractors are classified as ‘off-road’ vehicles, they are 

less stringently regulated by state air quality standards; but we believe they 

are the major source of air pollution from within the Port boundaries,” said 

Dr. Ralph Appy, the Port’s director of environmental management.  “This is 

an aggressive program that will significantly reduce diesel emissions that 

impact our neighboring communities.” 
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Over the next year, the Port will replace all pre-1996 model year yard tractors 

and 50 percent of all Tier 1 (1996-2002 model year) yard tractors.  The Port plans to 

replace the remaining Tier 1 yard tractors and all Tier 2 (2003-2004 model year) yard 

tractors in phases 3 and 4 of the POLACAP program through 2008. 

Nearly $2.2 million in additional 2005-2006 funding within the POLACAP will 

subsidize the purchase of lower-sulfur diesel fuel to power auxiliary engines on ocean-

going vessels ($1.4 million), ancillary cargo handling equipment used by terminal 

operators ($550,000 of incentive funding), and marine harbor craft ($220,000). 

The four-year, $52 million program also underwrites the cost of new in-port 

switching locomotives and subsidizes the purchase of hundreds of cleaner-burning 

diesel trucks driven by operators who make as many as 700 trips to and from the Port 

each year.   

The Port of Los Angeles is America’s premier port.  As the leading containerport 

in the nation and a critical hub in the international supply chain, the Port generates 

thousands of stable, well paying jobs. It has also placed a high priority on smart growth 

initiatives combined with high security, environmental stewardship and community 

outreach.  The Port of Los Angeles is a proprietary, self-supporting department of the 

City of Los Angeles.  The Port of Los Angeles. . .Anchoring a bright future. 
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